
COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     CYNGOR CYMUNED TREGOLWYN
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN, COLWINSTON ON MONDAY 16TH SEPTEMBER 2019 AT 7:00PM 
1. Attendance
Cllrs:     
Cllr P Graham-Woollard (Chairman)
Cllr E Lewis (Deputy Chairman)
Cllr C Roach (Deputy Clerk)
Cllr B Morris (Honorary Treasurer)
Also present:
Kevin Protheroe (Clerk), Cllr C Cave, Ms J O’Leary, Vale of 
Glamorgan Council’s 21st Century School Project Manager
Apologies: Cllr J Lloyd, PCSO A Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of Declarations of Interest
None.
3. St. David’s School, Colwinston: Update on the new school (Ms J O’Leary, Vale of Glamorgan Council’s 21st Century School Project Manager) – see Item 4: Public session
4. Public session
There were two members of the public present who were in attendance to observe Item 3. They were welcomed by the Chair. In the light of the specific interest of those in attendance the Chair decided to take both items 3 and 4 together. 
Ms O’Leary outlined progress with the new school, Following the approval of the school by the Vale of Glamorgan Council (VOGC) the project is now out to tender. It is currently projected that the school will be submitted for planning approval in February 2020, with contractors on-site by July 2020 and completed for the start of the new school year in September 2021. Ms O’Leary confirmed that the planning process will involve full consultation with the public and Colwinston Community Council.
Ms O’Leary explained that 85% of the funding for the school would be provided by Welsh Government and 15% via Section 106 planning contributions.
The Community Council thanked Ms O’Leary for her report and addressing questions from the members of the public. Ms O’Leary assured those present that the VOG will consult with residents and is happy to attend future meetings of the Community Council to advise on progress. The Chair emphasised the Community Council’s commitment to the new school, keeping the community informed and making sure the project proceeds smoothly.
5. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held on 15th July 2019
It was proposed by Cllr Lewis to accept the minutes of the OGM as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Morris and agreed by all. 

The Chairman signed the minutes.
6. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda
There were two matters arising:
14.3. June OGM:
The Clerk advised the meeting that Go-Safe did not carry 



out the traffic survey at the entrance to the village. 
9. July OGM:

The Clerk confirmed that the VOGC had been advised of 



Cllr Savery’s resignation, so that the notice of election 



could be posted by VOGC. The Community Council 




noted with regret Cllr Savery’s resignation and expressed 



thanks to him for his contribution.
7. To consider Police matters
PCSO Stone had advised the meeting via email, that no crimes had been reported since the last meeting.
8. To consider County Council matters

The Council thanked Cllr Cave for her written report and noted its contents.
9. Review of progress with current projects
The Chair advised the Community Council that he and Cllr Roach had attended a meeting with the VOGC’s Director of Environment and Housing, Miles Punter, to discuss several issues that have been outstanding for a considerable period, despite the Community Council’s continuous attempts to resolve them.
The meeting had covered the following issues:
· Glan Ynys - the possible encroachment onto the public highway
· Heol Cae Pwll – adoption issues, notably in respect of the attenuation basin
· The Vines – adoption issues
· Footpath outside old schoolhouse – rectifying the poor-quality works
· Repairs to 30mph signs 
· The erection of ‘Pedestrians in road’ warning signs
· The erection of A48 brown information signs for the village
The Chair explained that the VOGC had agreed to write to the Community Council outlining the position in respect of all these matters by October 2019. 
The Council noted the Chair’s report and awaited with interest the VOGC’s response.
Cllr Cave noted that the highway resurfacing programme had commenced in the Llandow area and should have also started in Colwinston. 
Action point: The Clerk to clarify with VOGC the position with the highway resurfacing programme.
The Chair explained the current position with the broadband project. The Chair thanked Cllr Roach for her extensive work in completing the service assessment survey, which has now been submitted to VOGC.
The Council noted the Chair’s report.
10. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature
10.1
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities in the last month.
10.2
The Clerk advised the Community Council that the external audit report had been received in the days prior to the meeting. The Clerk was pleased to confirm that the audit raised no issues. 
10.3
The Clerk advised that Colwinston Youth Club was now formally constituted and had established its own bank account. The Community Council welcomed the progress made. 

It was proposed by Cllr Graham-Woollard that the Council should contribute £500 to support the youth club. This was seconded by Cllr Lewis and agreed by all.


Action Point: The Clerk to contact Colwinston Youth Club and invite a representative to the next meeting to update members on the club’s progress

10.4
Finance – The Clerk advised the Community Council that funds as of 

30th August 2019 equalled £20221.00 (cashbook - including payments 

to be approved). The cashbook has been reconciled to the bank 


statement of 30th August 2019. The Clerk noted that the second of the 

three yearly precept payments of £4,367 had been received on 30th 

August 2019.

10.5
The Clerk advised members of payments requiring approval detailed in 

the Clerk’s report. It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the payments 


should be approved; this was seconded 
by Cllr Roach and agreed by 

all. The payments were as follows:


Clerk’s salary (October 2018 and Quarter 1 19/20)

£850.32


HMRC








£170.00


K Protheroe (office sundries)




£30.16


DM Payroll Services (April – September 2019) fee

£34.00


It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the Community Council should make 

a payment of £500 to the St Michael’s and All Angels Church, 


Colwinston to assist with maintenance, in accordance with the budget 

set. This was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all.
11. To consider any planning matters

  The Clerk confirmed that all planning matters were currently up to date and 
   no approvals currently required consideration.
12. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required
The Clerk noted the report, outlined actions taken and advised the Community Council that no correspondence required their attention at the meeting.
13. To consider any reports of Councillors
13.1
Cllr Roach advised the Community Council that no reply had been 
received from Welsh Hearts in respect of upgrading and installing the 
defibrillator for the village hall and the servicing of the village 
defibrillators. 
The Community Council expressed their disappointment 
at the lack of contact.

Action point: Clerk to contact Welsh Hearts to express concern 
and action to address the outstanding issues.
13.2
Tree planting scheme: Cllrs Lewis and Roach briefed the Community 
Council on positive progress with the proposals in relation to planting 
new trees and establishing an avenue of new tress into the village. 
13.3
Cllr Lewis proposed the purchase of a wreath to be laid by the 
Community Council on Remembrance Sunday at a cost of £35. This 
was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all.
14.  Any other business
None
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
The next meeting of the Community Council will be on Monday October 14th, 2019 at 7pm at the Sycamore Tree Inn, Colwinston.  
The meeting closed at 09:05pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DATE…………………………………………………………………….
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 DATE……………………………………………………………………..
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